"If they are roses they will bloom"

Women and deafblindness: first EBU Deafblind Women's Forum

by Angelina Pimpinella

Perhaps it is no coincidence that the first Deafblind Women's Forum of the European Blind Union (EBU) was held in Bulgaria, the land of roses, delicate flowers, strong and full of qualities. Every year in the Rose Valley an infinite amount of petals is collected, considering that 3000 kg of petals are needed to produce just one litre of rose oil: a huge investment of resources and exploitation of raw materials to obtain no more than one litre of a precious product. As with roses, with the Deafblind Women's Forum many resources and efforts were committed to achieving the first valuable results.

On May 21 in Plovdiv the first EBU Deafblind Women's Forum was held and its title was:"Deafblindness: we, the women - Being a recognized deafblind woman with equal rights in modern society”.

I was the forum coordinator and I decided to structure it as follows:

- Two plenary lectures: the first one was given by me to introduce and open the forum and emphasize the importance of cooperation among women in order to achieve some significant milestones for our social inclusion. The second, given by Boryana Koskina from Bulgaria, presented a very accurate analysis of the demographics of women with deafblindness;

- Two workshops, one held by Finnish Sanna Paasonen and the other by Sanja Taczay from Croatia. The two workshops, besides dealing in-depth with the topics covered in the plenary, highlighted the various forms of discrimination and inclusion issues that deafblind women face
- A special session dedicated to telling personal experiences that was a very significant moment for views and knowledge exchange.

Women from twelve European countries participated in the forum and also a number of deafblind men interested in our problems attended the sessions.

EBU President Wolfgang Angermann conveyed the greetings of the EBU Board and expressed his appreciation for organizing the deafblind women's forum, complimented all women who were attending it, we ourselves being the key players of this event.

At the end of the forum a set of resolutions was adopted by Forum participants.
Thinking back to my active participation in the forum and those significant moments shared with all participants, women and men, I certainly  can say that a small but important step forward was taken so that, as we say in Italian, "if they are roses they will bloom", if it is worthwhile, it will spread. 
